
  
 

 

 

 

 

May 3, 2024 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Palm Beach County, Section 219, FL (City of Delray Beach) in 

Fiscal Year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the U.S. Army 

Corps of Engineers. The funding would be used to replace critical water infrastructure. The 

project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would enhance community health 

and safety by improving reliable water and wastewater service. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes 

authorized by Section 219(f)(129) of the Water Resources Development Act of 1992 

(P.L. 102-580), as amended by Section 5158 of the Water Resources Development Act 

of 2007 (P.L. 110-114). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

         Lois Frankel 

   Member of Congress 

 


